Lake Idlewild Association Meeting                                                       June 30, 2007


The “July 4th” meeting was held at 4:30, Saturday at the Idlewild Heights pavilion area. 45 people attended.

Minutes of the Memorial Day meeting were accepted. The address list was passed around for corrections.

Anne Geiger, treasurer, reminded us that dues are $150 for the season. The money pays for Nature Works to keep our lake clean and healthy. She announced that there will be a container for donations for the fireworks on the food table. $300 has already been donated. The fireworks can be viewed tonight at 9:45; set off from the Smith’s property.
There was no old business.

New Business:

-Bill Oehler and Rusty Kauffman commented that the lake level may be higher than normal due to the recent storms. There is also some erosion around the lake banks.

-Al Pritchyk and Jim Warner voiced concerns about lake licenses and the right of ways on the East shore of the lake. A lively discussion followed.

-There were also concerns about the poor condition of 2 dirt roads on the East shore. It was voiced that not all the property owners on the East shore who use the roads are willing to contribute to their upkeep.
-It was suggested that all the residents on the East shore form a committee to deal with the concerns of the right of ways and the upkeep of the dirt roads in a fair manner.

-We are reminded that the Lake Association can only take action with concerns of the lake. We can offer suggestions and advice to hopefully rectify other unfortunate situations.We all appreciate being apprised of the situations occurring in our community.

-The proposed by-laws were distributed and discussion followed.

-Since everyone needs time to read the by-laws in detail, we will have a special meeting on Saturday, July 28th, at 11:00, at the Bidwells. We are asked to direct our suggestions, corrections, and questions to Rich Bidwell or Jim McAndrew before the meeting. Our goal is to come to an agreement by then and vote on the by-laws.

-A postcard will be mailed to all members about this special meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 5:35 to enjoy the picnic: great food, music, horseshoe tournament, games, and fireworks.
Respectfully Submitted,

Donna Carson,

Secretary

